New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

August 2, 2010
New Buffalo Borough Council met in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church, meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.

Present were council members – John Johnson, Paul Krieger, Dave Lesher, and Ted Engle. 
Also present were Janice Crouse, Helen Freet, Dan Balthaser, Ron Senior, Jim Kello, Dave Sweetland, Christian Holler, Sally Lesher, Brian Bonner, and Ted Crouse.
The minutes from July 10th and July 26th were read, upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by John Johnson, the Minutes for July 10th and July 26th were approved.

Correspondence 

Correspondence from Watts Township concerning documents that Watts Township is stating they did not receive concerning land for the Sewer Project. Ted will review with Bill Bunt and report to Board.
Sweetland will talk to Gutelius Excavating to let them know that they need to submit billing to SEC at least ten days before council meetings so that SEC has a chance to go over billings  and have them ready for the next meeting. At this point, Gutelius is waiting for the day of or before meetings and submitting requests for payment and SEC does not have time to review; this is making the remittance of payment a month behind.

Dan Balthaser let the council know that he is under contract for a garage on 38 Front Street, less then 1000 square feet in size, it will have no electric and be residential not commercial.

Ted Crouse informed the council that the Borough website would cost $90.00 a year and that he would be able to keep it up and running with the help of Stephanie Zates.

Motion to approve Ted Crouse and Stephanie Zates in charge of the Borough Website, Paul Krieger, and seconded by Dave Lesher. 

Dan Balthaser expressed his concern that the Borough was once again taking monies out of the PLGIT account to help pay for the Sewer Project. Ted Engle assured him that the Borough will reimburse the PLGIT account with grant monies.

Sewage/Sewer Authority
Jim Kello explained that the tap in fee will cost $1,285.00 for each household and each connection cost will cost $1,000.00. These are the terms and fees used to satisfy CDBG. (these fees are based on low to moderate income) These fees are used as the basis for reimbursement. Any additional customers wishing to tap in – the fee can be adjusted but the connection fee will remain the same. Any individual wishing to do this will be subject to approval. 
Brian Bonner now has ‘approval on submission’ so that approval of bill payment is done at meetings. This will expedite him being able to submit payments to fund requester, and it will allow us to receive grant monies faster. Motioned, by Paul Kreiger, seconded by John Johnson.
Sweetland Engineering explained the accounting process to be: when the Borough receives funding, this monies will go into the appropriate bank account depending on which grant source it comes from and then be transferred to the General Sewer Account to pay bills for the project. All payments will flow out of the General Sewer account.  

Paul Krieger asked Sweetland how much money we still owe them, Dave Sweetland stated approximately $68,000.00. After all bills that were approved during the August meeting are paid, the percent of the payment for the project is approximately 68% and Ron Senior feels the project is 50% completed. Paul Kreiger is concerned that we should not pay SEC all the monies owed them until the project is completed. Ron Senior states the end of September mains should be completed and October the laterals. The project is approximately two weeks behind. 
PCCOG

Dan Balthaser suggested that we have a COG representative come to a meeting and give the council guidelines for all residents.

Street Committee
Jim Kello explained that we should have money left over from the CDBG monies that we can use for the storm water issue the Borough has. We first must have a study for this completed before we can submit for more grant money for this project. Since SEC already has much of this information in house this should cost the Borough less, this study should only take a couple weeks. Provided the Borough has money left over from the sewer project Jim requested approval for SEC to go ahead with this study now. DCED seems to favor us using these leftover funds to do this study. Once study cost is determined, than the grant can be amended to include this request. 

Motion to approve, to let Borough know how much this study will be, and with the provision of leftover funds, by John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher. 
Refuse Coordinator

On vacation

Ordinances/Ordinance Violations

There are plenty of vehicle violations. 
Rentals

Ted Engle will talk to Dave Gutelius about getting all their belongings out of the rental house so that the borough can get the property rented.  Then Paul Krieger and Dale Peterson will review the property to see what else needs to be done to rent. 

New Business
Ted Engle will meet with Bill Bunt to get letters out to all property owners well before the next meeting on September, 13th. This letter will be for each property owner granting the Borough temporary lateral construction easements. 

Borough meetings agreed to change meetings from the first Monday of each month to the second Monday commencing January 10, 2011. Motion, Dave Lesher, seconded by John Johnson.

Ted Engle discussed paying Secretary/Treasurer at a rate of $15.00 per hour for extra Sewer Project work. 

Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by John Johnson, the Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dave Lesher, the bill list was approved.

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia A Raudensky Bierma, Secretary
